

Headteacher: Mrs. K Green; Deputy Headteacher: Mrs L Evans; Assistant Headteacher: Mr D Evans; ALNCo.: Mrs T Porter; Other senior leadership team members: Mrs S Jones & Mrs W Mitchell

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are pleased to confirm that our first Cross Country race of the season will take place on **Saturday October 18th** at **Pencoed Comprehensive School**.

Please note the following important information:

- Parents are responsible for their children throughout the event.
- No dogs are allowed on site.
- Please take all litter home to help us keep the venue clean.
- Children should arrive by 8:30am to allow time for registration and warm-up before the races begin.
- Please ensure children are dressed appropriately for the weather, including suitable footwear and layers if needed. The event will go ahead in most conditions unless otherwise notified.

The race schedule will follow the usual format:

- 1. Boys Years 3 & 4
- 2. Girls Years 3 & 4
- 3. Boys Years 5 & 6
- 4. Girls Years 5 & 6

It's a fantastic opportunity to build confidence, enjoy physical activity, and represent our school.

Leading up to a race, Mrs Jones will take a school practice during a lunchtime, children will be made aware of this and parents will receive a reminder text. A consent form will also be given two weeks before the race to let the organisers know how many children will be attending.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me: sophie.jones@llangewyddjs.bridgend.cymru

Thank you for your continued support. Sophie Jones